
 

 

8 April 2024 

 

 

ISLAND BAY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 

62A THE PARADE 

ISLAND BAY 

WELLINGTON 6023 

ATTN Vicki Greco  

 

 

 

Dear Vicki, 

 

 

PROPOSED ROAD STOPPING – 3 LIFFEY STREET, ISLAND BAY 

 

Council has received a road stopping application from the owners of 3 Liffey Street. 

 

The road stopping is being carried out under the Local Government Act 1974, legislation that requires 

consultation with the owners and occupiers of immediately adjoining properties. You have received this letter 

as the local resident’s association. An information sheet on road stopping is attached for your reference. 

 

The area of legal-road land proposed to be stopped is shown in red and green on the attached aerial. Its size 

has been confirmed by survey as being 23 m².  

 

Legal-road land is not held on a record of title and does not have a legal description. The subject land is 

situated on Liffey Street, adjoining 3 Liffey Street. If the road stopping proposal is successful, the area 

outlined in red on the attached aerial would be sold to the owners of this property and amalgamated with 

their existing title. The areas shown in green would remain in Council ownership. 

 

Information on this proposal is available from our website at https://wellington.govt.nz/have-your-say/public-

notices  

 

No response to this letter is expected unless you do want to comment. Any comments on this proposal need 

to be received in writing before the close of public consultation, which is at 5:00 p.m. on 27 May 2024. 

Objections can be posted to PO Box 2199, Wellington 6140; dropped off to Council reception at Level 16, 

113 The Terrace; or emailed to roadstopping@wcc.govt.nz. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Paul Davidson 

Senior Property Advisor – Property & Capital Projects 

P: 021 227-8139 

E: paul.davidson@wcc.govt.nz 
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